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Dear Villagers, 
 

 Welcome to the November Newsletter.   
 

Gullies, Dykes and Drains 
Thank you to all residents, landowners, and North 

East Lincolnshire Council for helping make sure 
the drains throughout the village remain clear. 
North East Lincolnshire Council has recently 

completed essential work to the drains within 
Ashby. 
Please report directly to NELC Customer Services 

in 01472 324500 or alternatively by e-mail to 
customerrequests@nelincs.gov.uk 

This will ensure all reports are investigated 
promptly and actions recorded. 
 

Dog Fouling 
A little reminder to all dog owners, near and far – 

PLEASE HELP to keep the public 
footpath/bridleways free of dog fouling. All your 
help is gratefully appreciated.  

Thank you to all dog owners who do clean 
up after their dog. 
 

Website Accessibility Statement 
The Parish Council is currently looking at ways to 

improve accessibility to our website, 
www.ashbycumfenbypc.com for all users. 
If you have any suggestions on how we can do 

this for example, to make the website more 
useable on smartphones or tablets etc or easier to 

find information you require or make the articles 
easier to read, please let us know. 
The easiest way to do this is by email to 

ashbycumfenbypcaccessibility@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

        
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
Great British Clean Up 
Parish Councillors and helpers met on the village 

green on Saturday 19th September to join in 
with the community clear up day. A huge thank 
you to residents that came to support this 

annual litter pick (picture above).  
 
Salt Bins 
Salt bins are provided at various locations in the 
village to allow drivers and pedestrians to treat 

icy roads. To improve public safety please feel 
free to use when condition warrant the spread 
of salt on the roads. 

Salt bins are for use only within the community 
on public roads/path only ‘not for private use’ 

 
Publish small articles in the Newsletter. 
Villagers can publish small articles for events or 

other items of interest free of charge. Those 
who wish to place a professional advertisement 
the prices are as follows: - 

 
Quarter page £25 

Half page      £50 
Full page       £75 
 

The Newsletters are available on the Parish 
Council website and Ashby cum Fenby Parish 

Council Facebook page, but if you would prefer 
to receive a hard copy, then please contact the 
clerk. 

   
Please send any comments/suggestions on these or any other topics to any of the Parish Councillors or the Clerk: 
Nick Pettigrew, Chestnut Farm House, Brigsley Road,            823225    John Shaw, (Chair) Ashmore House, Third Lane      459241 
Brian Purchon, Field House, Main Road                        07767794134   Jane Thomson, Ash Trees, Third Lane,                   824447         

Carol Shaw, Meadowlands, Chapel Lane                 902933   
Kim Kirkham (Clerk) 14 Househams Lane, Legbourne    07711551978  E-mail: ashbyparishclerk@gmail.com        

                                                          Website: www.ashbycumfenbypc.com 
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ELIOT ELECTRICAL  
For all your electrical work 
 
 
 Lighting 
 Sockets 
 Wired & Wireless burglar alarms 
 CCTV 
 Home automation  
 
 

 No job too big or small  
 
 Fully insured work 
 
 30 years’ experience  
 
 Free quotations - Call Kevin on Grimsby: 
 

 07481 487 487 
 
ElectricalEliot@gmail.com 


